Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Drugs, Devices and Cosmetics
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on July 17, 2018, the Division of Drugs, Devices and Cosmetics, received a petition for Emergency Variance or Waiver from Mr. Richard DiFilippo, 15218 Princewood Lane, Land O’Lakes, FL 34638. Mr. DiFilippo has applied for a Cosmetic Manufacturer permit with the Division for Aromaticity.
The petition seeks a variance and waiver of administrative subsection 61N-1.010(2), F.A.C., Building and facility requirements. Paragraph 61N-1.010(2)(d), F.A.C. Have floors, walls and ceilings constructed of smooth, easily cleanable surfaces. The petition request the waiver for time to replace existing nonabsorbent flooring with FDA approved smooth floor materials.
A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: The Division of Drugs, Devices and Cosmetics, Dinah Greene, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, FL 32399-1047, (850)717-1802. dinah.greene@myfloridalicense.com.
Please refer all comments to: Drew Winters, Executive Director, Division of Drugs, Devices and Cosmetics, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, FL 32399-1047, web-site: http://interredesignalpha/dbpr/ddc/ddc_division_notices.html.
